

### 台灣自來水股份有限公司 111年評價職位人員甄試試題

甄試類別:業務類、業務類(限身心障礙人員報考)

應試科目:專業科目二-英文

測驗時間:50分鐘

#### —作答注意事項—

- ① 應考人須按編定座位入座,作答前應先檢查答案卡、測驗入場通知書號碼、座位標籤、應試科目是否相符,如有不同應立即請監試人員處理。使用非本人答案卡作答者,不予計分。
- ② 答案卡須保持清潔完整,請勿折疊、破壞或塗改測驗入場通知書號碼及條碼,亦不得書寫應考人姓名、測驗入場通知書號碼或與答案無關之任何文字或符號。
- ③ 本試題本為雙面印刷,總分100分,答案卡每人一張,不得要求增補。未依規定劃記答案卡、汙損、超出欄位外等,致讀卡機器無法正確判讀時,由應考人自行負責,不得提出異議。
- ④ 選擇題限用2B鉛筆劃記。請按試題之題號,依序在答案卡上同題號之劃記答案處作答,未劃記者,不予計分。欲更改答案時,請用橡皮擦擦拭乾淨,再行作答,切不可留有黑色殘跡,或將答案卡汙損,也切勿使用立可帶或其他修正液。
- ⑤ 本項測驗僅得使用簡易型電子計算器,且不具任何財務函數、工程函數、儲存程式、 文數字編輯、內建程式、外接插卡、攝(錄)影音、資料傳輸、通訊或類似功能,且不 得發出聲響。
- ⑥ 測驗期間嚴禁使用行動電話或其他具可傳輸、掃描或交換或儲存資料功能之電子通訊器材或穿戴式裝置。請關機並取消鬧鈴及整點報時功能後,放置於試場前後或指定場所,不得置於座位四周,並禁止隨身攜帶,違者扣該節成績20分,續犯者該節不予計分。行動電話鈴響或震動,均比照前開情節扣分。
- ⑦ 測驗結束鈴(鐘)響前不得離場,測驗期間擅自離場者,該節以零分計。測驗結束鈴(鐘)響前不得繳卷。測驗結束,答案卡務必繳回,未繳回者該節以零分計。

# 試題公告僅級參考

- `	字彙測驗【第1至10	D題為單選題,第11	至15題為複選題,	每題2分,共30分】			
1.	His add up to three thousand dollars a year.						
	(A)earrings	(B)earnings	(C)earnests	(D)eardrums			
2.	Please these advert	ising pages on the walls	s as soon as possible.				
	(A)post	(B)offer	(C)refer	(D)doubt			
3.	Although the old man is	s seventy years old, he l	looks strong and	·			
	(A)occupied	(B)secure	(C)private	(D)healthy			
4.	I gained some experience during my last job.						
	(A)whole	(B)valuable	(C)yearly	(D)sharp			
5.	He's demanding an personal life.	from the news	paper for making untru	ne statements about his			
	(A)evaluation	(B)adaption	(C)inspection	(D)apology			
6.	After the earthquake, th	e boy was found safe u	nder the of hi	s father.			
	(A)emotion	(B)protection	(C)attention	(D)condition			
7.	You have to	the g <mark>arbage into p</mark> lastic	, paper, and glass before	you take it out.			
	(A)sort	(B)reduce	(C)match	D)t <mark>ea</mark> r			
8.	It is to feel no	ervous when we do pub	lic speaking for the first	time.			
	(A)private	(B)sorrowful	(C)isolated	(D)normal			
9.	The smoker was not	of his health pro	oblem until he was diag	nosed of lung cancer.			
	(A) aware	(B) capable	(C) fond	(D) approved			
10.	To do the research, we l	nave toenoug	gh data for analysis.				
	(A)collect	(B)conduct	(C)resemble	(D)attribute			
11.	The police are still tryin	g to investigate the	of the fire.				
	(A)cause	(B)guideline	(C)reason	(D)percent			
12.	The government allocates a amount of budget on military exercises every year.						
	(A)large	(B)shock	(C)huge	(D)tremendous			
13.	The movie is about a gir	rl who mysteriously	while touring in	Japan.			
	(A)delayed	(B)cancelled	(C)disappeared	(D)vanished			
14.	The mother quietly clos	sed the door to the baby	's room, and at just that	t moment the			
	phone began to ring.	(D)yory	(C)avact	(D)procise			
. ~	(A)historic	(B)very	(C)exact	(D)precise			
15.	The destruction of the ra			(D) a starture -1-			
	(A)object	(B)reaction	(C)disaster	(D)catastrophe			

二、文法測驗【第163	E 24題為單選題,第2	25至30題為複選題,	每題2分,共30分】			
16. When you come here t	omorrow, we yo	_ you how to use the facilities in the hotel.				
(A)taught	(B)will teach	(C)is teaching	(D)have taught			
17. We will deliver your p	urchase right to your ho	me without				
(A)charge	(B)free	(C)money	(D)spending			
18. New York is one of there.	America's most impor	tant tourist cities. You	will surely have great			
(A)sight	(B)value	(C)fun	(D)sadness			
19. Problems from fewer species of anima		orests include more pollu	utions, less oxygen, and			
(A)result	(B)resulting	(C)that resulting	(D)have resulted			
20. Our new neighbor is fr	om the UK; she is not u	sed Chinese foo	d.			
(A)eat	(B)eating	(C)to eating	(D) to eat			
21. Keep your milk in the (A) from	fridge to prevent it(B) to	going bad quickly. (C) for	(D) by			
22. You can pass the exam	ı you study hard	l enough.	=			
(A)so long as	(B)as well as	(C)so as to	(D)so that			
23. "You speak English, _	?" the tourist aske	ed his friend.	-			
(A)are you	(B)aren't you	(C)do you	(D)don't you			
24. When it comes to runn	ing, not only Jonathan b	out also I good a	t it.			
(A)are	(B)is	(C)am	(D)were			
25. There are a number of	of rules you must follo	w, you have to	submit an application			
before using the confer	rence room.					
(A)Such as	(B)For example	(C)For instance	(D)So on			
26. Sam the super	market on his way home	e from work to buy some	e eggs and apples.			
(A)stopped by	(B)went by	(C)came by	(D)dropped by			
27. We all look forward to	meeting the guy	_Melody invited.				
(A)which	(B)who	(C)that	(D)whom			
28. Johnny finished his ho	mework quickly	_ play with his new mod	el car.			
(A)so as to	(B)so that	(C)in order to	(D)in order that			
29. The bag in Ital	y cost a fortune.					
(A)making	(B)was made	(C)made	(D)which was made			
30, I would tell he	er I love her.					
		(C)If I had been you	(D)Were I you			

#### 三、會話測驗【第31至40題為單選題,每題2分,共20分】

31.	A: Could you call me a taxi, please?					
	B: Yes, no problem.					
	A: Post office, please.					
	(A)Which do you like?	(B)Are you serious?				
	(C)Where are you going?	(D)When do you want?				
32.	A: Did you watch the World Cup games l	ast night?				
	B: No, I am not a soccer fan.					
	A: Then,					
	B: I am a fan of the baseball games.					
	(A)are you kidding me?	(B)how do you think of sport?				
	(C)what kind of sport do you like?	(D)who you go prefer?				
33.	A: Sorry, I can't go shopping with you. I	feel dizzy all day long.				
	B: I recommend you go to the doc	ctor and have a checkup.				
	(A) Are you mad at me?					
	(B) What's wrong with you?					
	(C) Do you feel like shopping?					
	(D) Where would you like to go the most					
34.	A: Could you give me a ride to work tome	orrow?				
	B: Sure, I'll pick you up at 8:00 tomorrow morning, and I'll buy breakfast for you.					
	A: Great,					
	(A)See you next week					
	(B)It's honored of you to do it.					
	(C)I really appreciate it.					
	(D)It's the best decision.					
35.	A: Customer service. May I help you?					
	B: This is room 1037. There is something	wrong with the air-conditioner.				
	A:					
	(A)I'm afraid you are wrong.	(B)Is this your first time being here?				
	(C)I'll see you soon.	(D)I'll send someone to fix it right now				
36.	A: Hi, Joe! It's really hot today. Do you want to go swimming with me later?					
	B:					
	A: Good! Now go home to get your swim minutes!	ming trunks and let's meet here again in thirty				
	(A)Sorry! I have no idea.	(B)Sure, that sounds great!				
	(C)It seems too dangerous.	(D)That sounds fun, but I can't.				

37. A: Ouch, you just stepped on my foot, Jack. It	really hurts!					
B: Oh, I'm really sorry. I was using my smartp	phone and didn't notice.					
A: But you should be more careful r	next time.					
B: Thanks. I won't let it happen again.						
(A)Apology accepted.	(B)Please excuse me.					
(C)Give me a break.	(D)It's all my fault.					
38. A: Hey, Sammy. I got a chocolate cake from m	ny neighbor. Would you like to try some?					
B:						
A: Great! Let me get a knife and plate.						
(A)Sure. I'm a big fan of chocolate!	(B)I have to go home right now.					
(C)I prefer strawberry cake.	(D)It's not my cup of tea.					
39. A: I've heard so much about you.						
B: Same here. Kathy mentioned that you and I	B: Same here. Kathy mentioned that you and I work in similar fields. Maybe we could meet					
up and chat over a cup of tea.	up and chat over a cup of tea.					
A:						
(A)I beg to differ. (B)I'd love that.	(C)I don't think so. (D)I doubt that.					
40. A: Can I have my drink before the meal?						
B: I'll be right back with your drink.						
(A) I'm afraid not. (B) I can't hear you.	(C) Nothing doing (D) No problem					
四、閱讀測驗 第41至43及40至48超点	e careful next time.  (B)Please excuse me. (D)It's all my fault.  ke from my neighbor. Would you like to try some?  e. (B)I have to go home right now. (D)It's not my cup of tea.  you and I work in similar fields. Maybe we could meet  that. (C)I don't think so. (D)I doubt that.  eal?					
選題,每題2分,共20分】						
閱讀下文,回答第41~45題						
	first person to fly non-stop across the Atlantic					
	•					
-						
• •						
·	• • •					

- 41. What is the best title for the article?
  - (A) No Pains No Gains

- (B) Introduction of Aviation History
- (C) The Way to Be A Good Aviator

long way since Lindbergh's groundbreaking flight.

(D) Lindbergh, The Great Aviator

aircraft very difficult to fly. It was so extremely uncomfortable, because the cockpit was small and cramped. But, Lindbergh was an aviator with **immense** courage and determination, who refused to give in to fatigue on the long thirty-three and a half hour flight to Paris. The *Spirit of St Louis* is now permanent display in the National Air and Space Museum in Washington. Aviation has come a

- 42. What is displayed in the National Air and Space Museum?
  - (A) Charles Lindbergh's aircraft
- (B) The statue of Charles Lindbergh

(C) The record of the story

- (D) The map of the United States
- 43. How many stops did Charles Lindbergh drop by when he flew from New York to Paris?
  - (A) Once

(B) Twice

(C) None

(D) Countless

- 44. The article implies that Lindbergh was
  - (A) reckless and careless.

- (B) ambitious and strong willed.
- (C) determined and independent.
- (D) lazy and negligent.
- 45. In line 9, the word "immense" means
  - (A) massive.
- (B) miniature.
- (C) great.
- (D) enormous.

#### 閱讀下文,回答第46~50題

A word first <u>coined</u> in 1918, but rarely used today, may become a more frequently used part of the English lexicon. That word is "hangry," which is a combination of the words "hungry" and "angry". It means to be bad tempered or irritable as a result of hunger. The word is making a comeback because of research that suggests "hanger" is a diagnosable feeling. Researchers believe "hangriness" could be a genuine medical phenomenon. Scientists from the UK's Anglia Ruskin University examined how hunger affects emotions during our daily lives. Lead author Professor Viren Swami said the research indicated a strong link between hunger and feelings of anger, irritability, or low pleasure.

The researchers analyzed data from 64 volunteers aged between 18 and 60. The participants had to complete surveys on a smartphone app five times a day for 21 days. The app helped people to give researchers real-time information on their feelings when they were hungry. Dr. Swami explained this provided a "meaningful" link between hunger and emotions. He said that the results of the study suggested that the experience of being hangry is real. He added: "We show, for the first time in a non-laboratory setting, that feeling hungry is associated with greater anger, irritability and lower levels of pleasure." He suggested that if people knew they were hangry, they could control their anger better.

- 46. What is the main idea of this passage?
  - (A) Researchers can help us control our anger.
  - (B) Participating in surveys can be meaningful.
  - (C) There is a link between anger and hunger.
  - (D) It's interesting to make a new word by combining more words together.
- 47. What might people be able to control if they understand hanger?
  - (A) Their pleasure
- (B) Their desire
- (C) Their anger
- (D) Their sorrows

- 48. What does the word "coined" mean in the first paragraph?
  - (A) To earn money
  - (B) To invent a new word or expression
  - (C) To break something apart
  - (D) To use small, round piece of metal as money
- 49. According to the passage, what is hunger linked to, besides anger?
  - (A) Irritability
- (B) Delusion
- (C) Satisfaction
- (D) Low pleasure

- 50. Which of the following is Not true?
  - (A) The word "hangry" is made up of the words "hungry" and "angry."
  - (B) A coin with the word "hangry" was made in 1918.
  - (C) Data from an app was sent to researchers after 24 hours.
  - (D) Survey participants said there were hungry about five times a day.

## 試題公告僅幾參



### 台灣自來水股份有限公司 111 年評價職位人員甄試試題 答案

甄試類別:業務類、業務類(限身心障礙人員報考)

應試科目:專業科目二-英文

#### 選擇題

1	2	3	4	5	6	7	8	9	10
В	A	D	В	D	В	A	D	A	A
11	12	13	14	15	16	17	18	19	20
AC	ACD	CD	BCD	CD	В	A	C	В	С
21	22	23	24	25	26	27	28	29	30
A	A	D	C	ВС	AD	BCD	AC	CD	AD
31	32	33	34	35	36	37	38	39	40
C	C	В	C	D	В	A	A	В	D
41	42	43	44	45	46	47	48	49	50
D	A	C	ВС	ACD	C	C	В	AD	BCD